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The Rho Chi Society

Annual Chapter Report 


Annual Chapter Report – 2016-2017
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
Date of report submission: 

Name of School/College: Drake University College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences
Chapter name and region: Alpha Sigma – Region V
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Michelle Bottenberg, michelle.bottenberg@drake.edu
(If chapter has a co-advisor, please list name and email address): 

Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Lauren Holmes 
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi.: 03/22/2017
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Lauren Holmes, lauren.holmes@drake.edu 
Vice President: Jessica Seadler, jessica.seadler@drake.edu 
Secretary: Shannon Mohr, shannon.mohr@drake.edu 
Treasurer: Janelle Vircks, janelle.vircks@drake.edu 
Historian: Danielle Watznauer, danielle.watznauer@drake.edu 
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Scott Caslow, scott.caslow@drake.edu 
Vice President: Austin Brandes, austin.brandes@drake.edu 
Secretary: Rachael Purdy, rachael.purdy@drake.edu 
Treasurer: Amanda Hoerres, amanda.hoerres@drake.edu 
Historian: Allison Sekula, allison.sekula@drake.edu 
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program (and by campus if more than one campus): 
Pharmacy P4 (graduating 2017): 22 members
Pharmacy P3 (graduating 2018): 22 members
Pharmacy P2 (graduating 2019): 21 members
Meetings: 
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	08/30/16
	4 (officers only meeting)
	· Discuss first major event (Running of the White Coats) 
· Start early plans for other events for the year
	Running of the White Coats: 
· Tentative date Oct. 27 around 6 pm
· Need to create committees to help with planning – Publicity, Logistics, Fundraising

· Discussed possible improvements from last year

· Discussed early logistics ideas and tasks that need completed

Other events for the semester:

· Social event-possibly a dinner in Sept.
· Janelle will start planning fundraisers 
· Discussed setting up a mentor program

· Will continue to do the CV/resume review

· Will continue to do the Intro to TBL simulation

· Danielle will create a Rho Chi Facebook page

	09/15/16
	17
	· Fundraisers
· Social event

· CV Review

· TBL Simulation

· Mentoring Program

· Running of the White Coats (ROTWC)
	· Fundraising ideas for semester – penny wars or raffle tickets with professors for pie throwing, restaurant fundraiser, maybe white coat cleaning
· Social event – tentative in Sept. 

· CV/resume review – Rebecca will lead event
· Intro to TBL – Thurs. Dec. 8

· Mentoring program – discussed if this could be a possibility for this year

· ROTWC – Oct 27 6 pm, formed 2 committees (logistics/fundraising and publicity)
· Broke out into committees to discuss tasks 

	11/17/16
	17
	· Feedback for ROTWC and CV review
· TBL Simulation

· Social event 
· Spring Induction
	· Discussed what went well at ROTWC and what improvements could be made next year
· TBL – Dec 8 11:30-12:30, planning with PLS, discussed plans for the event and ideas to improve from last year

· CV Review – feedback survey for those involved, next year we need a committee to coordinate

· Social event – holiday potluck- date TBD

· Janelle to plan restaurant fundraiser
· Induction – discussed how to improve the event and ideas for speakers

· Discussed interest in having a combined event with DMU students 

	02/02/17
	18
	· Voting on an induction issue
· Induction ceremony

· Upcoming events
· T-shirts
	· Voted on whether to induct P4 students who have now moved into top portion of class (per request by one student) – after discussion motion was passed to continue only allowing induction of P2 class
· Discussed induction ceremony plans and distributing invitations – tentative date April 12

· Fundraising event at Chipotle – date TBD
· Voting on T-shirt design on Facebook page

	04/03/17
	24
	· Discuss officer roles with new members
· Nominations for officer positions
	· Each officer discussed their roles in their position 
Nominations:

· Secretary - Allison Golbach, Rachel Purdy, Rachel Kiehne

· Historian – Allison Sekula

· Treasurer – Shawna Seibel

· VP – Austin Brandes, Nicole Draker, Nick Volmer, Rachel Kiehne

· President – Scott Caslow, Alex Stumphauzer, Kee Gales, Austin Brandes

	04/18/17
	16
	· Discuss feedback for the events this year
· Voting on new officers
	Feedback for the year
· ROTWC – games and trivia were good, try to get more involvement, pie fundraiser not as successful

· TBL simulation – good feedback

· CV Review – in the future need a whole committee to help coordinate

· Chipotle fundraiser went well
· Graduation Cords – should be in budget for P2 class to pay for these

· Induction- speaker was really good this year, too much extra time between induction and awards ceremony 

Voting on new officers:

· President: Scott Caslow

· Vice President: Austin Brandes

· Treasurer: Amanda Hoerres

· Historian: Allison Sekula

· Secretary: Rachael Purdy


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission? 
· Foster collaboration among our members, other pharmacy and health sciences students, and faculty, through events that promote the profession of pharmacy.

· Encourage intellectual achievement and leadership by recognizing academic excellence within the college and providing opportunities to develop these skills.
· Serve as mentors for younger pharmacy students within the College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences. 
· Promote and uphold the high ethical standards of the profession, the college, and Rho Chi through all events and actions as a chapter.

Activities:  See Appendix 1 for Chapter Activities Report

During the 2016-2017 academic year, Alpha Sigma chapter coordinated and participating in several activities which supported the Rho Chi mission and helped promote our chapter on campus. Our first major event was a College of Pharmacy event called Running of the White Coats. This is a fun event that has been held annually for the past several years and has developed into a minute-to-win-it style competition held throughout campus to promote American Pharmacist’s Month. This year we also added pharmacy trivia to the competition to further promote the profession. All pharmacy students within the college are invited to sign up as teams to compete for prizes and faculty are involved by helping Rho Chi members run each station for the games and trivia. It is a great way to promote collaboration among our members, all pharmacy students, and faculty, and to promote the profession of pharmacy as well as our chapter on campus. 
Our chapter also held two different academic leadership events on campus this year. The first was a resume and CV review, which has been done for the past couple years. This allowed students within the college of pharmacy to submit their CVs or resumes to us for our members to review and provide feedback. This is a great way to serve as intellectual leaders within the college since our members can serve as mentors for the younger students in this area. The second event was an Introduction to Team Based Learning (TBL) simulation. This event has also been ongoing for a couple years. For this event, our members teach the incoming P2 students about a new learning style called TBL which is utilized in the upper level classes and is often a challenge for many students. We coordinate a simulated TBL class and provide a student panel to answer questions about TBL in order to help students feel more prepared for these classes. This event was successful again this year and continues to develop critical thinking, collaboration, and intellectual leadership among our members and younger pharmacy students. 

Our chapter also organized a few other events this year, including two fundraisers. The first fundraiser was an event called Professor Pie Down in which students bought raffle tickets throughout the week and placed them in jars to vote on which professors would participate in the pie down. Then after our Running of the White Coats event, students could pay for a pie to throw at their professors. Combining a fundraiser with Running of the White Coats worked well as it helped promote both events at once, however the fundraiser was not quite as successful as we hoped because students were somewhat hesitant to get involved (although we did still make a profit from the event). The other fundraiser was a restaurant fundraiser in which we encouraged members as well as other students in the college to eat at Chipotle during a specified time and a portion of the costs were donated to our chapter. This was a simple but successful fundraiser for us. Our chapter also had one social event this year, which was a potluck dinner held at one member’s house during the holiday time to help promote involvement and social connections within our chapter. This event was successful, but we would have liked to have a better turn out. Our last event for the year was our annual initiation ceremony to induct new members, which was a successful event held in combination with an awards and recognition ceremony that also involved the leadership society, Phi Lambda Sigma. Overall, Alpha Sigma chapter coordinated several activities this year which promoted our chapter and the mission of Rho Chi.
Financial/ Budgeting: See Appendix 2 for full budget report
There were minimal expenses for our chapter this year. We set a budget of $100 per semester and the budget was agreed upon among the executive officers. The budget was to be used for our annual Running of the White Coats event that promotes the profession of pharmacy as well as initiation expenses. Money that was spent and not subsequently reimbursed included paying for pizza and gift card prizes for our professional event first semester, as well as paying for treats at our initiation ceremony second semester. The combined total for these expenses for both semesters was $139.91. P3 Cords were covered by the classes previous dues and P4 cords were covered out of student’s pockets, as decided by each class separately. Two fundraisers were held, one during each semester and these raised $101 together. Between staying within our set budget, the leftover money from P3 dues that were not needed for cords and fundraising money brought in, the chapter bank account will come out on top, with an extra $111.17 for the next class to start out with.
Initiation Function: 
The initiation ceremony took place at the library on campus on April 12th, 2017. The event was combined with an awards and recognition ceremony with Phi Lambda Sigma, a leadership society within the college. The event began with induction of P2 Rho Chi members. All current and incoming Rho Chi members as well as faculty members and advisors were invited to attend. This portion was led by the current Rho Chi officers and faculty advisor, Michelle Bottenberg. 22 new members were initiated from the P2 class. After induction of the new members, a brief reception break was held where there was refreshments and cupcakes and time to network among the group. At this time, the members of Phi Lambda Sigma and their faculty members and advisors were invited to arrive. After the break, we had a guest speaker presentation. Our speaker was Brett Barker, who is the Vice President of Operations at NuCara Pharmacy.  He spoke about his experience within the profession of pharmacy and gave advice to the students about how to be a successful leader within the pharmacy profession. After the speaker presentation, there was an awards ceremony faculty and preceptor awards were presented to the recipients. These awards were voted on by the student members of both Rho Chi and Phi Lambda Sigma. 
Evaluation/Reflection: 

This year Alpha Sigma Chapter worked to continue successful activities that our chapter has developed in the past and improve chapter involvement through new events and activities. One of our biggest events within the college is our Running of the White Coats event. This event has developed into a fun activity to promote the profession during American Pharmacist’s Month over the past couple years. We continued to do the minute-to-win it style games for the event, but also improved this year by adding pharmacy trivia to the challenges to further promote the profession. Some areas that we identified for improvement in the future was to encourage more faculty and student involvement within the college to help the event keep growing. Overall, the event was successful in providing a fun event that promoted our profession as well as our chapter on campus. We continued to provide two intellectual leadership activities, the CV/resume review and Intro to TBL simulation for our younger students as these have been very successful in the past couple years. Both events went well again this year, and one area of improvement that we identified was to create a whole committee to coordinate the CV/resume review in the future as it was a lot for one person to lead the whole process. One area that our chapter could still improve on is developing a community outreach event that can be continued each year. This type of event still has not been established for our chapter and it could be an opportunity for us in the future. We did discuss the possibility of setting up events which collaborated with other professional organizations from other local colleges in the area, but were not able to get it established this year. This is another opportunity for improvement for our chapter. Overall, our chapter had a lot of success this year and we hope to see it continue to improve in the upcoming years.
Appendix 1

Chapter Activities Report 

	[Alpha Sigma Chapter, Drake University College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	Resume and CV Review
	Pharmacy and health sciences students could submit their resumes and CVs to have them reviewed by Rho Chi members and get feedback 
	This event developed members as academic leaders and mentors to younger students and fostered collaboration within the college
	2
	Last year the feedback was very positive so we decided to continue the event. From this year’s evaluation, it was determined one improvement would be to have a whole committee in charge of coordinating it
	10
	30
	No budget required

	
	Team Based Learning (TBL) Simulation 
	Rho Chi members put on a simulation session to teach upcoming P2 students about a new classroom technique called TBL used in upper level classes
	This event developed our members as intellectual leaders in the college and encouraged critical thinking and academic success to younger students 
	3
	We evaluated the success of the activity as many of our members attended the event as younger students. Improvements have been made by having a variety of opinions on the student panel to answer questions
	5
	30
	No budget required

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	Running of the White Coats
	Pharmacy students and faculty sign up as teams to compete in fun challenges and pharmacy trivia 
	The event promotes the profession of pharmacy and promotes collaboration within the college
	6
	Feedback has been gathered at chapter meetings each year. Some improvements that were made this year were adding pharmacy trivia into the challenges and combining one of our fundraisers at the end of the event 
	20
	30
	$109.58 spent on food and prizes for the event

	
	New Member Initiation
	Rho Chi initiated new members from the P2 class at a ceremony, then held an awards ceremony 
	The event recognized the academic achievements of the incoming P2 members
	>5 years
	Feedback has been gathered at chapter meetings each year. This year we switched the order of the induction, awards, speaker, and reception.
	35
	15
	$26.33 spent on cupcakes and refreshments

	Fundraising Events
	Professor Pie Down
	Students of the college paid a small fee to pie their favorite professor
	The fundraiser was held at our annual event that promotes the profession of pharmacy
	1
	N/A
	15
	20
	No Budget required
Fundraising Amount: $34

	
	Chipotle Fundraiser
	Students were invited to enjoy a meal at Chipotle where 50% would be donated to Rho Chi
	Money raised from the event will help put on Running of the White Coats and other events that promote the profession in the future
	1 
	N/A
	10
	20
	No Budget required
Fundraising Amount: $67

	Social Events
	Holiday Potluck
	Members were invited to meet at one member’s house for a holiday potluck party as a social event
	This event fostered collaboration among members of the chapter
	1
	N/A
	7
	0
	No budget required


Appendix 2
Financial Report
	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	
	
	
	
	

	Example 
	
	
	
	

	Balance forward
	
	$2,143.50
	$2143.50
	Balance from last year

	Jethro’s Gift Cards, Pizza 
	$109.58
	
	$2,033.92
	Running of the White Coat Event to promote profession of pharmacy 

	Running of the White Coats

Fundraiser
	
	$35.62
	$2,069.54
	Professor Pie Down

	P2 Dues paid to Drake Rho Chi
	
	$1824.00
	$3893.54
	

	P2 Dues paid to Rho Chi National
	$1,365.00
	
	$2528.54
	

	P4 Chord Money
	
	$237.60
	$2766.14
	P4 students paid for their cords

	P3 and P4 Graduation Cords
	$512.00
	
	$2254.14
	P3 Dues covered their cords

	T shirt order
	$267.60
	$227.46
	$2,214
	3 Extra T shirts ordered

	Initiation 
	$26.33
	
	$2187.67
	Cupcakes, lemonade, napkins

	Chipotle Fundraiser
	
	$67
	$2,229.3
	20 participants

	Ending Balance
	
	
	$2,254.67
	

	
	
	
	
	


The Rho Chi Society

National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001
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